
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB909 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Roxann L. Robinson 

 

3.  Committee: General Laws 

 

4. Title: Virginia Freedom of Information Act; disclosure of law-enforcement and 

criminal records. 

 

5. Summary:   Clarifies that the discretionary exemptions contained in the Freedom of 

Information Act pertaining to law-enforcement and criminal records may be used by any 

public body. Current law only permits such exemptions to be used by public bodies engaged 

in criminal law-enforcement activities. The bill also restricts the application of the 

discretionary exemption for those portions of noncriminal incident or other noncriminal 

investigative reports or materials that contain identifying information of a personal, medical, 

or financial nature, the release of which would jeopardize the safety or privacy of any person, 

to only those portions of noncriminal incident or other noncriminal investigative reports or 

materials that are in the possession of public bodies (i) engaged in emergency medical 

services, (ii) engaged in fire protection services, (iii) engaged in criminal law-enforcement  

activities, or (iv) engaged in processing calls for service or other communications to an 

emergency 911 system or any other equivalent reporting system. This bill is a 

recommendation of the Freedom of Information Advisory Council. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  None. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  No fiscal impact to state agencies. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  All public bodies or entities with a 

public record. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:   


